

#### Republic of the Philippines

## Department of Education

Region VI – Western Visayas SCHOOLS DIVISION OF CAPIZ

11 April 2023

DIVISION MEMORANDUM NO. 162 S. 2023

## COMMEMORATION OF THE 122<sup>ND</sup> FOUNDING ANNIVERSARY OF THE CIVIL GOVERNMENT OF CAPIZ

To: OIC, Office of the Assistant Schools Division Superintendent Chief Education Supervisors Curriculum Implementation Division School Governance and Operations Division

Public Schools District Supervisors
Heads of Public Elementary, Secondary and Integrated Schools
All Others Concerned

- 1. The Province of Capiz will celebrate Capiztahan on April 14 to May 1, 2023. Among the highlights of the Capiztahan is the "Commemoration of the 122nd Founding Anniversary of the Civil Government of Capiz" on April 15, 2023, 7:00 am, in front of the Capiz Provincial Capitol.
- 2. Among the dignitaries expected to grace the occasion on April 15, 2023 is the Secretary of Education, Vice President Sara Duterte.
- 3. Anent this, the Provincial Government is requesting for the presence and participation of the teachers and staff of DepEd Capiz Division.
- 4. It is requested that SDO Capiz personnel should wear any shirt that would identify them as belonging to any school district or school.
- 5. It is expected that all participants shall observe the existing health and safety protocols. Those who have health concerns may opt not to attend. Further, it is advised that participants bring caps or umbrellas to protect them from the heat of the sun.
- 6. It is understood that in attending this activity, there shall be no discrimination on account of age, school, gender, civil status, disability or other factors, and personal circumstances contrary to the principles of equal opportunity.



Address: Banica, Roxas City

Contact Number: (036) 6518 456 / 0968 869 5867

Email Address: <a href="mailto:capiz@deped.gov.ph">capiz@deped.gov.ph</a>
Website: <a href="mailto:http://depedcapiz.ph">http://depedcapiz.ph</a>



### Republic of the Philippines

# Department of Education

Region VI – Western Visayas SCHOOLS DIVISION OF CAPIZ

- 7. Travel expenses relative to attendance to this activity shall be chargeable against school MOOE subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.
- 8. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

MIGUEL MAC/D. APOSIN EdD, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent

Encl.: Letter from Jaime "Mitang" Magbanua

Vice Governor, Province of Capiz

Reference: As stated

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:

ORGANIZATIONS

**EMPLOYEES** 

ATTENDANCE



Address: Banica, Roxas City

Contact Number: (036) 6518 456 / 0968 869 5867

Email Address: <a href="mailto:capiz@deped.gov.ph">capiz@deped.gov.ph</a>
Website: <a href="mailto:http://depedcapiz.ph">http://depedcapiz.ph</a>



#### Republic of the Philippines PROVINCE OF CAPIZ

### OFFICE OF THE VICE-GOVERNOR

Provincial Capitol, Roxas City vicegovaao@gmail.com
Tel. No. (036) 6210-042 Local 193 Fax No.: (036) 6201-232

04 April 2023

DR. MIGUEL MAC APOSIN, CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent DepEd, Division of Capiz Roxas City, Capiz

Dear Dr. Aposin,

The Province of Capiz will celebrate Capiztahan comes April 14 to May 1, 2023.

Among the highlights of the Capiztahan is the "COMMEMORATION OF THE 122<sup>ND</sup> FOUNDING ANNIVERSARY OF THE CIVIL GOVERNMENT OF CAPIZ", along with other activities, on 15 April 2023. A program to this effect will be held in front of the Capiz Provincial Capitol at 7 o'clock in the morning.

This will be attended by Her Excellency Vice President Sara Duterte, former President and now Deputy Speaker of the House of Representatives Gloria Macapagal Arroyo, Members of the Philippine Senate, Members of the House of Representatives, Cabinet Secretaries, Governors, Members of the League of Vice Governors of the Philippines, and other dignitaries from the different national offices.

In this connection, and on behalf of Governor Fredenil H. Castro and the Provincial Government of Capiz, may I request you to honor our guests with the presence and participation of all the teachers and staff of the Department of Education, Capiz Division.

Thank you, and I look forward to a sustained productive engagement and collaboration with you as we-celebrate Capiztahan 2023.

Very truly/yours,

JAIME MITANG" MAGBANUA

Vice Governor
Province of Capiz

